
From: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul)
To: "carter"
Cc: Pillsbury, Clare (CI-StPaul)
Subject: RE: appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord
Date: Monday, August 2, 2021 1:20:00 PM
Attachments: 696 Concord St 7-29-21 LH Mins.pdf
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Mr. Carter,
 
I am following up on the Legislative Hearing for your appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord (File
No. CG2102A1, Assessment No. 210106) which was conducted last Thursday.  Ms. Moermond has
recommended approval of the assessment. All single family homes through fourplexes are required
to have service, with no current option to opt out. I’ve attached minutes from the hearing for your
reference.
 
The City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for August 25, 2021 at 3:30 p.m.  Due to the COVID-19
pandemic, we will not be holding hearings in person.  If you are contesting Ms. Moermond’s
recommendation, you may send written testimony to be added to the record to
legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us or by voicemail at 651-266-6805.  If you don’t wish to contest,
no further action is needed.
 
I have also copied Ms. Pillsbury here, who is with the City’s garbage hauling program and was going
to investigate your claims of missed pickups further. She will be in touch and if it is found that there
was missed service for this quarter Ms. Moermond’s recommendation may change.
 
Thank you,
Joanna
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Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
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15 West Kellogg Blvd.


Saint Paul, MN  55102City of Saint Paul


Minutes - Final


Legislative Hearings
Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer


Mai Vang, Hearing Coordinator


Joanna Zimny, Executive Assistant


legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us


651-266-8585


9:00 AM RemoteThursday, July 29, 2021


RLH TA 21-3141 Ratifying the Appealed Special Tax Assessment for property at 696 


CONCORD STREET. (File No. CG2102A1, Assessment No. 210106)


Sponsors: Noecker


Approve the assessment. 


No one appeared in person (testimony submitted via email) 


Staff report by Clare Pillsbury: the property owner stated they don’t receive any 


garbage service. They believe they are being defrauded by the program and caused 


financial hardship. Under Citywide garbage service all residential properties are 


required to have a cart with no option to opt out. The property owner is responsible for 


the outstanding charge. We do want to note they have the lowest level of service. In 


response to his complaints about service in his email, we will be investigating his 


claims of poor service including having seven carts and missing weeks at a time for 


pickup.


Chris Swanson: we will also follow up with Eureka regarding his recycling complaints.


Moermond: first, we have a number of complaints about other kinds of assessments 


we aren’t talking about today. We have what looks like vehicle abatement, some street 


related assessments and those are things that are appealable separately and have 


come and gone. We have questions of missed service, how would that be 


investigated? You reach out to Highland?


Swanson: we will reach out to them for their records. We haven’t had many missed 


collections with Highland, they have a good record even in inclement weather. 


Moermond: in the event you identify missed pickups, this is the lowest level of service 


right?


Swanson: yes.


Moermond: if there are missed pickups can you get back to my office so we can 


proportionally decrease the assessment?


Swanson: we will do that


Moermond: they’re talking about mix-up with neighbors and containers. In spite of the 


mix-up, the actual bill was for the smallest every other week. So they may have had 
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the wrong one but they weren’t being charged for the big one.


Swanson: correct


Moermond: in terms of opting in or out, it simply exists and if you have a single-family 


home through fourplex you are in. Alright, sounds like they are not generally happy with 


City government and assessments in general. The main follow up is finding out about 


any missed pickups. As it stands now I’ll recommend it is ratified in whole.


Referred  to the City Council due back on 8/25/2021
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From: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) 
Sent: Wednesday, July 28, 2021 12:18 PM
To: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com>
Subject: RE: appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord
 
Mr. Carter,
 
Your additional testimony has been received and attached to the record for review at the Legislative
Hearing tomorrow. Though you didn’t formally indicate you won’t be attending in person, I am
assuming that is the option you are choosing. I will update you on the Legislative Hearing Officer’s
recommendation after tomorrow’s hearing.
 
Thank you! Please let me know if you have any additional questions,
Joanna
 
 

Joanna Zimny
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Saint Paul City Hall
Suite 310
15 W. Kellogg Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
P: 651-266-8515 
joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us
www.StPaul.gov 

 
 
 
 

From: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 27, 2021 7:44 AM
To: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: Re: appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

 
Thankyou for all of your work on my appeal.
We have a history of bad assessments which were either services not performed or received
including this non-comprehensive list;
1.) Assessed for abandoned trailer on street before we even moved in.
2.) “” for street sealing performed in driving rain. Sealant is now in our front yard. (Aggregate )
3.) “”Street light repair. Still don’t work
4. “” for garbage service not rendered. 0 service. (Zero) 
Have seven (7) carts in our yard from failed garbage services.

mailto:Sharon.KennedyVickers@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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Highland has under performed on many levels which if we had hired them , we would have fired
them. Instant tenure.
These include:
Poor service to begin with. Missing weeks at a time.
They mixed up our request for less service by taking away a neighbors large receptacle giving them
our small one. ( They have a large family) Took months to resolve.
Now, recycling comes only once every 3 months which hurts our zero ecological footprint efforts.
 
Basically we never “opted” into this Ill thought out program. Garbage trucks of every sort still rumble
up and down our streets.  Service was horrible and now we are being charged for no service.
These “assessments “ have caused our family great financial hardship causing us to take food and
medical monies to pay these bogus assessments. Am now on Food Stamps. 
 Also threats of taking our house away for unpaid taxes has caused us great mental and emotional
stress. I cannot afford a telephone which you assume everyone has.
Thankyou
Carter Turner

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 22, 2021, at 3:23 PM, Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us> wrote:

I am aware, and your options as explained below are:
 

1. We can conduct the hearing based on your original written statement (you are
welcome to add any additional comments/testimony) and I will let you know the
hearing officer’s recommendation after that hearing via email, or

2. we can make an accommodation and you can come to City Hall (downtown St.
Paul) and conduct the hearing in person next Thursday

 
Please let me know.
Thanks,
Joanna
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From: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, July 22, 2021 2:54 PM
To: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: Re: appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

 
Have no telephone 

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 22, 2021, at 12:34 PM, Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul)
<joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us> wrote:

Mr. Turner,
 
Following up as we didn’t hear from you before the hearing this morning.
Ms. Moermond continued the matter to next Thursday, so please let me
know which option from below you would like to proceed with prior to

July 29th.
 
Thank you,
Joanna
 
 

<image003.png> Joanna Zimny
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Saint Paul City Hall
Suite 310
15 W. Kellogg Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
P: 612-266-8515 
joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us
www.StPaul.gov 
<image004.gif>

 
 
 
 

From: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) 
Sent: Wednesday, July 21, 2021 12:16 PM
To: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com>
Subject: RE: appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord
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Mr. Turner,
 
Not a problem. We have a couple ways we can proceed. You are welcome
to add anything to your written statement that is already attached to the
record (below in italics) and the Legislative Hearing Officer will conduct a
hearing based on those statements and I can continue to communicate
with you about the matter via email with her recommendation,  or we can
make an accommodation and you can come to City Hall (downtown St.
Paul) and conduct the hearing in person.
 
> From: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com>
> Sent: Monday, June 28, 2021 7:30 AM
> To: *CI-StPaul_Garbage <Garbage@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
> Subject: 696 Concord St.
> 
> We have received zero (0) garbage service for over a year now.
> We have a zero (0) environmental impact (footprint).
> Dawn Christensen died from Covid.
> We cannot afford a phone.
> We barely can afford to eat.
> Why are we being charged for No Service. This is putting a strain on our
lives. Now taxes are going to take our home.
> Carter Turner
 
From: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 29, 2021 8:46 AM
To: *CI-StPaul_Garbage <Garbage@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: Re: 696 Concord St.
I’m sorry , I thought this was a City Council Public Hearing, not a
representative of the current garbage program.
We receive 0 service. 0 garbage is being picked up ever. We are being
defrauded by your garbage program.
Your program causes financial hardship. We do not owe any assessments.
Please forward all correspondence to the St.
Paul City Council.
Carter Turner
 
Please let me know how you wish to proceed.
 
Thank you,
Joanna
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From: carter <tunaboatz@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 21, 2021 11:44 AM
To: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: Re: appealed tax assessment for 696 Concord
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

 
I have no telephone access.
Any interaction must be done via email.
Cannot afford a telephone anymore.
Carter Turner
tunaboatz@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 21, 2021, at 10:25 AM, Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul)
<joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us> wrote:

Mr. Turner,
 
I’m reaching out to confirm that we were unable to reach
you for your scheduled appeal for this property last
Thursday, July 15, and will be trying to call you again
tomorrow, Thursday July 22 between 9 am and 11 am.
 
We have been trying to reach you at 612-239-9563. Can you
confirm the correct phone number?
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